SHROPSHIRE AND MIDWALES KIDNEY PATIENTS ASSOCIATION

                        CHARITY NUMBER: 1010858

MINUTES OF A MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON Tuesday 31st 
January 2006, at 7.30 pm, AT THE RED LION, SHREWSBURY.

Present;    Mr. and Mrs.  B Felton, Mr. A Doody (Chairperson), Mr. and Mrs. P Jones,

                   Mr. and Mrs. P Lee and Mr. and Mrs. M Woodcock.

Apologies:   Mr. J Auton, Mr. A Chuan,   Mrs. O Doody and Ms S Sunnicliffe.

The Chairperson brought the meeting to order.

The Secretary apologized for the lack of Agendas, his was due to his computer being down and being unable to print off copies.  The format and sequence of the agenda

Were known to all so the inconvenience should be minimal.

1.  Minutes of the Previous Meeting.    The Chairperson asked for a Proposer and   

     Seconder that the minutes be a true record of that previous meeting.

     Proposed by: Mr.  P Lee

     Seconded by: Mr. B Felton 

2.  Matters Arising.     There were no items raised under this heading.

3. Reports :     

                     Chairperson.      He stated that he wished to thank all members for their

                     efforts during the last year, it was only through such efforts that so much 
                     was   achieved.    He hoped that we could all achieve the same performance 
                      levels this coming year.  
                     He went on to report that Helen had obtained the horses for the Race Night, 

                     they were magnificent heads and would be ideal for our needs.

                     In closing he reported that Beth had sold all the remaining key rings with the 

                     kidney logi 

                      Treasurer.    Chris reported that the accounts had been audited for the last  

                     financial year and had been passed off as correct.   The new auditor would 

                     charge us £150 per audit as opposed to £450.00 for an eight month period. 
                     This clearly represented a substantial saving.  She then went on to 

                     summarize the financial state of the various accounts:-

                     Current Account   -   £5079.54         Bonus Saver - £6596.55

                     In answer to a question by Peter Lee regarding the large sum in the Current 

                     Account and whether the larger portion should be invested; she replied that 

                     the auditor had recommended that this be a course of action we consider for  

                  the two other accounts, she added that Barry Felton would be covering the 

                 Caravan Account.  The   Treasurer confirmed that once the annual payments 
                 covering   Ground Rent and Services the balance less an amount for 
                 housekeeping   in the Caravan Account   would   be invested. 

                    Secretary.   He reported that he had three external items to raise, these were: -                    The Following two items had appeared on the internet and he mentioned 
                   them purely as information:-
                    “Fund Raising Charity Story Book” this appeared to be a directory 
                  supplemented by charity/ fund raising articles.  The membership fee was         

                 £ 275.00 per annum.   Our Fund Raising Team had proved that locally based 
                 efforts could be most effective; whilst he mentioned it he did not feel that it 
                 had a place in our charity.
                 The second item was the “Charity Frog” this was all that had been given, with 
                 a promise of more to come.

                   The final item had more relevance, it originated from the NKF to the 
                  Chairperson, it required confirmation of certain facts, which were basic and 
                  presented no problem.  It went on to ask if we had a web site and if not did we 
                 intend to have one for our own presentation externally and as a communication 
                 vehicle with the other KPAs
                 This had been discussed with application at a domestic level in mind, Jeff Auto 
                 had pointed out that we did not have the support of sufficient members to make 
                 it a viable proposition.  Following a discussion it was agreed that the Secretary 
                should discuss the matter with Amit and establish the cost of developing a web 
                site and its maintence both technically and with the updating of information 
                displayed.
             He then turned to internal matters, he continued by reporting that during Beth’s 
            appointment with Dr Eardley, he had broached the subject of either he or Dr 
           Davies agreeing to be the President at some time in the future.  He had taken this 
           approach, for in discussions with the Chairperson and the Treasurer, he had raised 
           the view that Graham had been a very active support of the Fund raising Team 
           prior to his appointment as Mayor of Wellington. During his term as President he 
           had been exceptional and would it not be harsh to appoint another just because his 
           (Graham’s) year had expired as had his appointment as Mayor.  This in its final 
           analysis was a matter for the committee to rule on at a more appropriate time

          He had then discussed the possibility of Dr Eardley attending a meeting of the KPA 
          and giving talks on appropriate subjects, on .the first occasion would he share the 
 floor with Noel   Beattie this would present plenty of interest for the members.  He had agreed, the Secretary had pointed out that the support from the members was poor to make an audience of any size the Pre Dialysis should be invited, this would have to be done through Elaine Gibson.
Dr Eardley had confirmed that unfortunately this lack of interest was the same all over the country, being a product of the condition itself.

The Secretary finished by stating that he would write to Elaine Gibson regarding her group participating, then irregardless of her cooperation he would arrange the session with Noel and Dr Eardley.

Fund Raising Manager.  He reported that the Mayor of Wellington has organized a street collection for the 29th April 2006; All monies would be divided between his three charities.

He reminded the committee members that we now have two fund raising objectives these were:- 

A dialysis machine for the Telford Unit the Secretary had been in email communication with Bob Krupa and two machines had been mentioned, it was expected that he would nominate a favored one.   The price range being from £14k to £16K.  The fund for the machine stood at £481.64 which considering the time this initiative had run was excellent progress. 

The second objective was the electric bed for Ward 22 (Nephrology), it had been mentioned that the price would be in the region of £18k; this had come as a surprise, though funds were available.  He understood that the Secretary \was currently experiencing difficulty in obtaining a price from Bob Krupa.  The Secretary raised the possibility that he (Krupa) may well be fully occupied with the current crisis and had little time for peripheral matters.  Perhaps he should ask through Dr Eardley?

Barry went on to report that Helen had obtained the horses for the racing evenings, they were very impressive.  Helen asked if the Secretary could write a letter of appreciation 

to those who were responsible for the production of the horses, if he were to prepare the letters and send those to her she could deliver them.

He then turned to the matter of the standing charges for the caravan, it had been forecasted   that the increase would be in the order of 10%. (It was later established that
the total charge would be £ 1754.73   A copy of the receipt is attached to these minutes.)  Once these payments have been made a sum will be set aside for emergences and the remainder will be invested.

Chris Felton interjected at this point to clarify that the Leek Building Society had a special investment fund specifically for Charities, the sum in the caravan fund at this time before any standing charges had been made was £10,125.20..  

Barry Felton asked the treasurer to give details of the funding requests recently made; she complied stating that they had written to four councils and with the Small Award Lottery.

Any Other Business: 

Chris Felton reported that her ex-boss had opened a model shop in the Riverside Shopping Centre in Shrewsbury. She had persuaded him to place one of our collection boxes on the counter.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.30pm
The next meeting would be at the   Park Hotel, Wellington on Monday 27th February 2006. 
